
Claiming Dates: 

Editor’s Note:

Welcome to the September edition of the Village newsletter.  
If you have been counting - I have now been editing the 
newsletter for a year and a month and have thoroughly 
enjoyed it.  It has enabled me to meet lots of new people 
and I have learned a lot.  So thank you for all your support.   
If you have anything to add to the newsletter please don’t 
forget you can email me (Christine Bryant) at 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com.  Or phone 01325 377746 or 
write to 2. Cumberland Gardens. Don’t forget - if anyone 
would like any documents printing or photocopying please 
contact me to discuss prices.  The Village News has an 
excellent printer available. 

The cut off dates for entries into the Village news are:
20th September for October issue
20th October for November issue
20th November for December / January issue (it’s that time 
again).

Again thank you to those who make donations to the Village 
News.  Contributions are always welcome and help to 
ensure the survival of the newsletter.  Cheques or transfer 
to the Middleton Tyas Village News account at the following:
Sort code: 20-25-29
Account no: 80644390 
Thank you. 
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September 9th - Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall
Saturday September 11th - Coffee Morning in Memorial Hall 
at 10:30 - noon
Thursday September 16th - St. Michael’s Majors in Village 
Hall at 3pm
Saturday October 16th -  Defibrillator Familiarisation 
10:00am in Village Hall 

Richmondshire Choral Society Relaunch

Richmondshire Choral Society has two great 
concerts planned, the first on 19 November for 
Richmond’s 950th Celebrations, and the second to 
open the 50th Swaledale Festival in 2022 but for both 
of these it needs more singers.
The music for the 950th Celebrations is Vaughan 
Williams Fantasia on Christmas Carols, Finzi’s In 
Terra Pax and Rutter’s Magnificat plus a 950th 
Celebration commission by choir member Mark 
Harrison.

Rehearsals start on Monday 6 September in 
Richmond Methodist Church at 7.30pm. Please 
arrive from 7.00pm to register. Music will be available 
and new singers are given 3 weeks in which to 
decide to join.
 
The Spring 2022 concert is a performance of 
Handel’s Messiah in Ripon Cathedral and will be 
given jointly with the Reeth-based Swale Singers.

For more information see www.richchoral.org.uk or 
contact Janet Hall (Chairman) on 01325 374112 
[janet.hall@finklecroft.me.uk] or Jan Beeton 
(Membership Secretary), 01748 823169 
[beetonjanet14@gmail.com]

COFFEE MORNING.

St Michael and All Angels
You are invited to drop in for a chat with new and old 

friends on
Saturday 11th September 2021
             10.30 am until Noon

In the 
Memorial Hall

Homemade Scones with Jam and Cream
Coffee, Tea or Juice.

Entrance £ 3-50, Children £ 1-50

We look forward to your company 
In aid of Church funds.

Puzzle on page 5 

Middleton Tyas & Moulton Village Newsletter
   No 523                            September 2021



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM
                                                                              

OUTREACH POST OFFICE - TUES & WEDS 10AM-NOON

Hello again, have you missed me?  No.  Oh, okay then.  Be like that.

Firstly, other than you not missing me (won’t sulk for long, just a week or two), is the sad news for anyone who 
didn’t know of Ken Etherington’s passing.  A mainstay of the village for a very long time and a huge help to all sorts 
of people, Committees and Councils, he helped in the shop since before I even first plonked my feet and purse 
there.  Sorting the papers on a Saturday morning and general cleaning in the afternoon – a man of routine, woe 
betide anyone who was standing on the mat by the till as they would be asked to step off so he could take it 
outside to give it a good bashing.  Keen to help, he got his own log-in on the till which stayed there a long time 
after he was no longer needed on it – but then that could be because I’d forgotten how to delete log-ins.  He will be 
greatly missed.

We are taking donations towards getting a memorial put in the Memorial Hall garden for Ken, a garden he put a lot 
of love and work into over the years.  It would be a lovely way of remembering him.

We have a new beer in stock – the Treboom Yorkshire Sparkle – which is a strange name for a beer but then I 
don’t drink the stuff so who am I to say.  Yorkshire sparkle is what I hope to find in the bottom of a hole when I’m 
metal detecting, but its usually Yorkshire rusty iron, or my recent speciality, Yorkshire enormous horse shoe.  
Anyway, its a really pale ale with refreshing grapefruit flavours and hints of tropical fruits.  Apparently.  

Priced at £2.60 it joins our other Yorkshire beers and ciders on the top shelf, above the biscuits.  Made by the 
Great Yorkshire Brewery, these are the Yorkshire Blackout (velvety chocolate and vanilla porter), Yorkshire Moors 
(unique hoppy and fruity aftertaste), Golden (with honey and caramel notes), Lager (earthy and slightly sweet), all 
selling at £2.50 for 500ml, and Yorkshire Cider (true medium and refreshing).  And there we are, type Yorkshire 
enough times and it fills the page up nicely.  We also sell Carling, John Smiths and Peroni, which aren’t from 
Yorkshire.

And talking of biscuits, a new flavour from Bothams of Whitby (in Yorkshire) is coconut and ginger, which are 
lovely, with a capital love.  The chocolate chip and ginger aren’t so bad either and the just plain old ginger all on its 
ownsome are ever popular.

Back in stock is the Yorkshire Lavender room spray and the linen spray.  Depending on the time of year, the 
wholesale price is a bit silly so these are rarely in – I only get them when the price comes down a bit and there is 
an offer on.  See, I look after you don’t I?  Even when you don’t miss me.  

This month I’ve been mostly eating marmalade.  Nom.  Tiptree’s Old Times or Orange and Tangerine, Mrs 
Darlington’s thick cut, Mercer’s English breakfast (Yorkshire).  Perhaps that’s why there’s a faint tinge of orange to 
me, not sure.  All delicious on my morning bloomer, honey and sunflower seed loaf, potato roll or petit pain, freshly 
baked at the shop in the morning (order the first two the day before).    

We are still needing volunteers and after the overwhelming number of people (none) who came forward after my 
appeal for early morning shifters, maybe a Saturday morning is more your cup of tea, slice of toast with 
marmalade kind of thing?  Our staff and volunteers have been amazing all through this rotten Covid time but 
obviously now with more freedom, they are going to see people not seen in a long time or having a well earned 
holiday, so we really need people to step up and get trained and be ready to fill any upcoming gaps.  Have a think, 
maybe pop in for an hour or so to see if you are suited and we promise faithfully not to handcuff you to the till and 
bugger off to the Bahamas or anything.

A customer has asked that anyone who has clothes, blankets etc for the Afghan refugees holds off taking them 
anywhere until she’s found out where a collection point is.  

WE WILL BE OPEN BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 8-11AM

BACON BUTTIES SATURDAY 4th SEPTEMBER
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FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL ~ 
 
Best Kept Village Competition 2021 
Rotary Club of Richmond has now made the following announcement on their website at: 
https://www.rotary-ribi.org/clubs/homepage.php?ClubID=231&ie=UTF-8&oe=UTF-8 
“The 2021 Best Kept Village in the Richmondshire area competition has taken place following the lifting  
of Covid-19 restrictions.  
Sixteen villages participated and it was clear that a great deal of hard work had taken place to prepare for  
the event. In accordance with Richmond Rotary procedures the potential winners were visited by a second 
independent panel of judges. As a result, we are pleased to announce that the winning village in 2021 is: 
WEST BURTON.  Runners up were 2. Caldwell and 3. Middleton Tyas.  
Thanks to all participants. Please look out for a News Release in due course and support us again in 2022.” 
 
Very well done to all residents who went the extra mile to make our village environment look so good after 
a difficult year for everyone. Onwards and upwards! 
 
New Equipment for the Community Speed Watch Team 
We have been successful in obtaining a grant from RDC’s North Richmondshire Community Partnership 
Fund to help us purchase all the equipment we need to run the Community Speed Watch project. This 
includes a Radar Gun, a counter, Hi-Viz jackets, 2 warning signs and a storage box. We are very grateful  
to RDC for their financial help. We can now return the equipment which we borrowed from NYCC, with  
our thanks to them for the loan and for help in setting up the scheme. 
 
And New Equipment for the Play Park 
We are very happy to report that a bid to RDC’s Richmondshire Play Park Funding Scheme 2021-2 for a grant  
of almost £10,000 to enable us to purchase a new piece of play equipment for the Play Park has been 
successful! We will be purchasing a new climbing net which will be a challenging replacement of our ageing 
climbing frame (anyone know how old it actually is?), and a first step towards the further refurbishment of 
the area. We are most grateful to RDC for their very generous support of this project. 
 
Co-option of Parish Councillors 
We still have 2 vacancies for Councillors to serve until the next Elections. If anyone would like to find out 
more about what is involved, please speak with any Councillor or the Parish Clerk. Your village needs you! 
 
Next Meeting of the Council 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, 9th September 2021 in the Memorial Hall, starting at 7.00pm. 
All residents are welcome to attend all meetings of the Council as ‘Observers’. Any items you wish to have 
discussed on the Agenda should be addressed to the Clerk at least 7 days before a meeting. Agendas and 
Minutes of previous meetings are available on the website at www.middletontyas.org.uk / Parish Council 
under the relevant dates. 
 

 

 
  

IN MEMORY OF  

Frank Jones, Stuart Wilkinson and Kenneth Etherington (Jed)  
who passed away in recent weeks. They were all much valued  

members of our village community and will be very sadly missed  
by friends, neighbours and colleagues. Rest in Peace. 

 

Christine Bryant
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Neighbourhood Watch is important because it is the way in which each one of us can make 
a worthwhile contribution to the safety and wellbeing of our communities.

A bit like the environmental slogan “Think globally, act locally”, Neighbourhood Watch 
encourages each of us to behave in ways that contribute to a big idea which ultimately 
benefits our neighbours, friends and community through our small acts as individuals.

That is why when taking on this part of our local newsletter I hope that each month I may be 
able to share some specific ideas that you find useful, and which support the work of our 

hardworking police and local authorities.

I am pleased to say that NY Police report that crime over the last few months has been relatively low around the 
Richmond rural areas. Most reports have been regarding anti-social behaviour and poaching. The total number of 
reports made is 45. 

The National Fraud Intelligence Bureau (NFIB) is warning the public to be vigilant of scam calls that appear to be 
coming from numbers similar to their own. Commonly, the first seven digits (07nnnnn) match the victim’s own 
number. The calls impersonate well-known government organisations, or law enforcement agencies, and will ask 
the recipient of the call to “press 1” in order to speak with an advisor, or police officer, about unpaid fines or police 
warrants. Government and law enforcement agencies will not notify you about unpaid fines or outstanding police 
warrants by calling or texting you. Do not respond to any calls or texts you receive about these.

 • If you receive a suspicious text message, you can report it by forwarding the message to 7726. It’s free of   
charge.
 • Suspicious telephone/mobile calls can be reported to Action Fraud via their website: 
actionfraud.police.uk/report-phishing

The CEO of Neighbourhood Watch Network is very aware that anyone can be caught out by scammers. They 
deliberately target our better nature and use psychological methods. He urges people to feel that it is OK to say 
‘no’ politely and firmly and has circulated these interesting little pictures: 

If you wish to contact me regarding any 
Neighbourhood Watch matters, please email me 
(Mac Bryant) via
neighbourhoodwatch@middletontyas.org.uk

Sudoku Solution
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Don't panic, we're still here!

Tony's Taxis and Team would like to inform all of our customers past, present and new, along with all of our local 
business associations that our Resilient Family Business is moving, but the good news is we won't be far away and 
still covering Middleton Tyas, Moulton and all surrounding Richmondshire areas! 

From March 1st 2021, we move into exciting, BIGGER premises with ample space for our whole fleet under one 
roof,  making Valeting and Maintenance of vehicles on a regular basis much easier - Secure, Dry and Local!
We are all very excited as a family to get back into the full swing of business when restrictions are fully lifted with the 
high standards we've always striven to achieve.

As always you can still contact us on 07775 911354 for enquiries and future pre bookings! 

We would also like to take this opportunity to SINCERELY THANK YOU ALL for your past and continued support 
and for your patience throughout these trying times. 
We send the best of wishes to everyone with a hopeful outlook for the future. 

“We're STILL here for your care... Not just your fare". 

Stay safe, fit and well! 

Thank You. 
Tony Marshall & Family
(Gill, Craig, Kim & Dale),
@ Tony's Taxi's and UK Minibus Executive Private Hire.

*Still Richmondshire’s only Award Winning Taxi Company.*

Click on the Link or type into your browser to read more about what we, the Team do in your local area.

https://www.yell.com/biz/tony-s-taxi-s-and-uk-minibus-executive-private-hire-catterick-garrison-6834100/
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St. Michael’s Majors.

After 19 months at last we will meet again for fun and 
tea in the Village Hall on Thursday 16th of September, 
3-5pm.  If anyone would like to join us please let one of 
us know, either Jean Nimmins on 377868 or Sara 
Vaux on 377228, transport can be arranged if 
necessary, the more the merrier!

Puzzles  - A girl meets a lion and unicorn in the forest. 
The lion lies every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 
and the other days he speaks the truth. The unicorn lies 
on Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays, and the other 
days of the week he speaks the truth. “Yesterday I was 
lying,” the lion told the girl. “So was I,” said the unicorn. 
What day is it?
Answers by 10th of September please for a small prize.

Do you have a spare room please?
The newly refurbished Georgian Theatre Royal in Richmond will be putting on its pantomime ‘Beauty and the 
Beast’ from 15 November this year until 9 January 2022.  The professional cast is selected from around the country 
and as you might expect they work very long hours during the pantomime season.
Middleton Tyas is very accessible from Richmond and if you could offer a room to a cast member between the 
dates mentioned that would be very greatly appreciated. No catering is involved.
If you are able to assist or would like more information please contact Clare Allen on  01748 823710  or Mac Bryant 
from Middleton Tyas 01325 377746. Thank you for taking the time to read this.



July and August WI Village News.

Well, the weather was our friend in July and August and 
allowed us to have two glorious evenings outside together. 
In July, we had a picnic in the park; simple but effective at 

allowing us all to gather back together as a group and have a long awaited catch up. The sun shone well into the 
evening providing the perfect conditions for our first non-Zoom meeting since the pandemic began. It was lovely 
to finally see each other in person and also to welcome some new ladies to the group!

Staying outdoors for our August meeting, we put our brains to the test with a scavenger hunt whilst enjoying a 
social walk. Within our teams we tested our general knowledge to work out the nature themed answers to a 
series of cryptic clues and then gathered the corresponding natural materials around the walk. To finish, we 
showed off our imaginative skills using the different items to create a team logo and name. Full marks for 
everyone with bonus points for the additional litter picked up along the way and a big thanks to Clare, our 
Treasurer, for setting it all up.

Next month, we plan to return to our indoor meetings in the Middleton Tyas Village Hall but will maintain Covid 
protective measures. Join us on Tuesday 14th September at 7pm for a talk about wild swimming, Alcatraz and 
being a WI Life cover 'girl'.

We always enjoy having new members so if you too would like to join us then please get in touch at 
oresomecopperbellesWI@outlook.com or via our Facebook page. Membership is £44 annually.

Defibrillator Familiarisation

We have arranged for a member of Yorkshire Ambulance 
Services to update residents on use of the AED (Automated 
External Defibrillator) located outside the Village Shop.
The event will take place on Saturday 16th October at 10.00 
a.m. in the Village Hall.

Please register your interest with Councillor Clare Lamb by 
email or text message to cllrclamb@btinternet.com  mobile no. 
07900008255 by end of September.

Numbers will be restricted to a safe distancing capacity in the Hall.   

Wedding News

We would like you to join us at St. Michael & All Angels Church in 
celebration for the marriages in July of:
Dominic & Charlotte, Jonathan & Abbie, David & Tina, Arron & Faye 
and Thomas & Natasha.
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Moulton Matters
Books in the Moulton Book Stop

The sale of books DVDs, CDs, plants, cakes and jigsaws in the bus shelter during June and July raised £774.30, 
thank you to all our supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p.  Good quality fiction books, plants and 
any other summer produce are always welcome.  Please leave them on the benches in the bus shelter.  

All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association funds.

Moulton Post Box
It has been noted that the time of collection has been changed and is now 9.00 am Monday to Friday and 7.00 am 
on Saturday.  There is a 4.00 pm collection from Scorton Post Office and a further one at 6.00 pm at the 
Gallowfields Sorting Office in Richmond. 

Moulton Hog Roast
Despite threatening weather, the Hog Roast was held on Yorkshire Day, 1 August.  Almost 100 folks came along 
from the village and as guests of residents and enjoyed a splendid hog and prosecco – an interesting mix!  Music 
provided by Del was much appreciated. 

The event was completely funded by the MVA and thanks go to those who helped set up and pack up afterwards. 

The Hog Roast was only possible due to the terrific work in the Moulton Bus Shelter where sales enable activities to 
take place in the village as we do not raise a precept.  Thanks are due to those who buy the cakes, books, plants, 
CDs and DVDs, as well as the various other items left for sale.  Thanks also to those who donate – without you our 
success would not be possible. 

Please continue to support the Bus Shelter so that we can hold events and ensure the village looks at its best 
throughout the year.  

Best Kept Village Competition
The Best Kept Village Competition was judged during the first two weeks of July with the village looking at its best – 
well done to everyone who made such a good effort – Moulton came in 4th. The result was a first for West Burton, 
second to Caldwell and third to Middleton Tyas.  

Speedwatch
Speedwatch activity has recommenced after a break of a few weeks.  If any resident would like to join the team, 
please email moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com. The team is active when volunteers are available (and the 
weather kind) once a week in the early morning or late afternoon when traffic is busiest.   

Defibrillator Familiarisation
As life returns to something resembling normal, a familiarisation session will be held on 30 September at 6.00 pm in 
the Black Bull Inn where the defibrillator is located.  If you would like to attend and have not already indicated your 
interest, please email moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.

Moulton Communications
We have a circulation by email (Bcc) to over 70 residents in Moulton.  If you are not receiving these or perhaps are 
new to the village, please contact the Parish Meeting and you will be added to the list: 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.  

Church Cleaning:
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s.
September: Mrs Vaux.          
October: Mr and Mrs Whitehead
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CONFIRMATION CLASSES 

As you are no doubt aware, we are still without a rector in this benefice. However, our former rector, Rev Jenni Lane, 
has kindly offered to include anyone from this parish in her forthcoming preparations for Confirmation. She will be 
holding classes in Ainderby Steeple, October / November, on Thursday evenings at 5.45. The date for the 
Confirmation Service is 27th February at Ainderby Steeple. If you are over ten years old, child, or adult, and wish to 
take part, please contact Jenni at jennilane2013@btinternet.com



CHURCH SERVICE SEPTEMBER 2021 

Sunday 5th September 14th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9.30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Ashton

Sidesmen Mrs M Hill Mr S Hill

Reader Mrs S Vaux

Readings James 2, 1-10, 14-17 P 597  Mark7, 24-end P 598

Sunday 12th September 15th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9.30 Morning Prayer Rev. S Ridley

Sidesmen Mrs. J Fogarty Mrs. J Nimmins

Reader Mrs P Greijer

Readings Prov 1, 20-33, P 600 Mark 8, 27-end P 605

Sunday 12th September 15th Sunday after Trinity Moulton

6pm Evening Prayer Mrs. E Croft

Readings Prov 1, 20-33 P P 600 Mark 8, 27-end P 605

Sunday 19th September 16th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9.30 Morning Prayer Mr. A Hindhaugh

Sidesmen Mrs S Mahaffy Mrs E Croft

Reader Mrs M Hill

Readings Prov 31, 10-end P 606  Mark 9, 30-37 P 610

Sunday 26th September 17th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9.30   Holy Communion Rev L Thorius

Sidesmen Miss M Brown Mrs D Donnison

Reader Mrs E Croft

Readings James 5, 13-end P 616 Mark 9, 38-end 616

Please note:  There may be changes to advertised services, but there will be a service on 

each Sunday at 9.30. Readings may also be changed. I will inform readers as soon as I 

know of any changes.

If you need the services of a vicar, please contact me, Liz Croft , and  I will do my best to 

put you in touch with the most appropriate person.

01325 377867  elizabeth.croft213@btinternet.com

Christine Bryant


Aug 30 - Sep 6.   Mrs. Mahaffy and Mrs. Donnison
Sept 13 - 20.       Mrs. Brookes and Mrs. Potts
Sept 27 - Oct 4    Mrs. Baxter and Mrs. Gentry

Mrs. Potts and Mrs. Brooks will clean the brasses.

CHURCH FLOWERS - Sara Vaux will be in charge 

Christine Bryant
Once a year we come together to give our beautiful church an extra thorough clean (although we missed last year due to the pandemic).  Our target date is Tuesday 19th October from 9.30 a.m until noon, but any help for any length of time would be hugely appreciated. Please bring a bucket and cloth. Coffee and chocolate biscuits provided. Look forward to seeing you there.
Muriel Hill

Any questions, please call Muriel Hill on 01325 377700 

Christine Bryant
Church Cleaning Rota and Flowers:                                                     

Christine Bryant
Don’t miss out on this special event!!

Christine Bryant
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RICHMOND EQUESTRIAN 
CENTRE 

PRESENT

BEN ATKINSON & HIS 
HORSES 

Will appear in the Large Outdoor Yorkshire Arena on 

SUNDAY 26th SEPTEMBER 2021
(2 separate performances – 10am / 3pm) 

The Atkinson family have been providing horses and riders for TV & film, Photo Shoots and Live Events for over 25 

years. Based in the Heart of Yorkshire, the family run business aims to provide an outstanding, professional service 

for any producRon team or event

Tickets are £35pp and children are allowed 

(under 5’s are free with a paying adult) 

People aVending are welcome to bring  a chair & must come dressed appropriately as 

performances will be taking place in the large outdoor arena

There is plenty of onsite parking, the REC café will be open and there will be a cash bar 

Tickets are available on the Richmond Equestrian Centre website 

or call 07564 025 959 for more informaRon

https://richmondequestriancentre.co.uk/

Facebook: Richmond Equestrian Centre
Instagram: Richmond Equestrian Centre
Twitter: Richmond Equestrian Centre
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